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Haverhill 
 

License Commission, Room 118 

Phone: 978-374-2312 Fax: 978-373-8490 

nflynn@haverhillma.gov 

LICENSE COMMISSION MINUTES 
Friday March 14, 2025, at 12:30 PM-Room 202 

Virtual and In-Person Meeting 

 

Attending: Chairperson Laura Angus, Commissioner Linda Koutoulas, Commissioner Patrick Driscoll, Sgt. Kevin 

Lynch – Haverhill Police Department, and License Commission Clerk Nicholas K. Flynn 

1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

3. CONTINUED BUSINESSS 

4. MISCELLANEOUS APPLICATIONS/REQUESTS 

5. ONE DAY APPLICATIONS 

6. BUSINESS CERTIFICATES 

7. ENTERTAINMENT APPLICATIONS 

8. COMMON VICTUALLER APPLICATIONS 

9. OUTDOOR DINING APPLICATIONS 

10. ALCOHOL/ABCC APPLICATIONS 

11. MOTOR VEHICLE APPLICATIONS 

11.1 Eziddin Eljedr, Applicant 

        iMotors, LLC 

        d/b/a iMotors 

        194 River Street 

       -Application for Motor Vehicle Class II transfer 

       -Pending Business Occupancy  

       -With Police and Fire Approval, Building Inspector condition of use must be same as 

        previously approved, access to building must be clear and not blocked or reduced  

        from the sale of cars, lot must have 1 handicap parking spot and 1 9x19 customer  

        parking spot. 

 

       Eziddin Eljedr, applicant, was present. Chairperson Angus reminded the applicant that: 

• The certificate of occupancy was still pending, and that no cars could be present 

on the new dealer’s lot until this certificate was received and approved.  

• Under Haverhill law, there cannot be anything within 5ft of the building to 

provide permanent access to emergency vehicles. 

• They must reserve the area in the back of the lot for employees, customers, 

handicap parking, seasonal maintenance, and pre or post-sale cars. (approx. 10 

spaces) 
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       The Chairperson then asked about the applicant’s experience in the business: the 

       applicant answered they used to work at Drive And Thrive in Methuen for two years, and  

       that they had worked in the business of buying, selling and shipping vehicles overseas          

       since 2018. Chairperson Angus verified that the applicant would use a repair shop in  

       Methuen MA, which the applicant confirmed. Commissioner Koutoulas reminded the  

       applicant that all used cars must include the Lemon Law sticker in accordance with 

       Massachusetts law. Chairperson Angus inquired if the applicant was aware of the 

       logbook of sales the applicant was required to maintain, and the applicant replied he  

       would have one in the office.  

 

Motion: Commissioner Koutoulas motions to approve the application, pending the 

business occupancy certificate, subject to the approval of Police and Fire Approval, 

Building Inspector condition of use must be same as previously approved, access to 

building must be clear and not blocked or reduced from the sale of cars, lot must have 1 

handicap parking spot and 1 9x19 customer parking spot. 

      Second: Commissioner Driscoll seconded.  

     Vote: 3-0-0 vote unanimous, motion passes. 

 

12. CARRY IN LICENSE APPLICATIONS 

13. ITEM FOR DISCUSSION 

14. SHOW CAUSE HEARING 

15. COMMUNICATIONS 

16. OTHER BUSINESS 

17. ADJOURNMENT  

 

Motion: Commissioner Driscoll motions to adjourn.  

      Second: Commissioner Koutoulas seconded.  

     Vote: 3-0-0 vote unanimous, meeting adjourned at 12:42 PM. 

 

No Public Comment.  

Respectfully submitted, 

  

Nicholas K. Flynn 

License Commission Clerk 


